The Bill Williams Family



missionaries to

MEXICO

Also I heard the voice of the Lord, saying, Whom shall I send, and who will go for us? Then said I, Here am I; send me. Isa. 6:8

February 2024

Dear Pastor and Church,

Greetings from Monterrey Mexico.

We have some definite praises this prayer letter! During the Christmas holidays we had 12 people saved during different meetings and activities. The Institute started back up after Christmas break January 12. Pray with us. The governor of our state socialized the bus system. It has created a bigger traffic snarl than ever, besides the potholes, wrecks and general crazy driving. It makes it sometimes impossible for the students to get to the Institute and everyone to get to mid week services. Last Wednesday night, we were late to church although it is about an hour drive and we left 2 hours early. We are thankful for technology to arrange back up in these situations. The end of January we flew to Waycross, Georgia for a missions conference at the Countryside Baptist Church. It was hard for Bill, because he had not preached in English in over 6 years. There was such a sweet spirit throughout the Conference and their Faith Promise more than doubled! It was a time of refreshing for us.

We asked for prayer last prayer letter that Sis. Fransica could continue to attend church and she has been. Also, for Bro. Jose Camacho's health. He is so much better. His wife and whole family are so proud that he can wear normal shoes. His fluid retention has gone down that much. He is having the hemodialysis 4 times a week now, one time provided by his government insurance and 3 times privately. A private donor is covering this. Sometimes your giving truly is life saving, your missions giving is certainly life changing. This month we ask you to continue pray for Bro. Jose Camacho. Pray for Jemima Camacho, she is the niece of Bro. Jose and daughter of Pastor Guillermo Camacho. She has some serious health problems, the worse being severe anemia. We fear that it will develop into leukemia. Our Youth Camp is March 25-29. Bro. Emanuel Maldonado is going to be the director. Pray that this will be life changing for all involved. Bro. Troy and Veneda White have decided to build a house on the camp property here in Monterrey. Everyone here is excited about this! Especially Sara! This would be such a blessing to us and the work and all aspects. Could you pray for the funds and materials for this.

Your Missionaries to Mexico,

Bro. Bill and Sherry Williams

Sending church:

First Baptist Church of Meadowview 4346 N. Galloway Ave. Mesquite, TX 75150 Pastor Roy Blair

Email Address

wildbillwilliams1@gmail.com

Facebook Page & Messenger Bill Sherry Williams

Send Support to:

International Baptist Missions 4346 N. Galloway Ave. Mesquite, TX 75150

Packages/Letters/Cards

Bill Williams 550 S. Val Verde Rd. Donna, TX 78537